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www.pymble-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

email: pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Thursday, 20 March 2025

Term 1, Week 8

Dates to remember:

Term 1, 2025
Thursday 20 March
Friday 21 March
Tuesday 25 March
Wednesday 26 March
Friday 28 March
Friday 4 & Monday 7 April
Wednesday 9 April
Wednesday 9 April
Friday 11 April

Friday 11 April
Wednesday 30 April

Pulse Alive performance
Harmony Day

Zone Swimming Carnival

3-6 SRC Induction Assembly
K-2 SRC Induction Assembly
Stage 2 Geography Excursion
PPS Cross Country Carnival
K-6 Combined Scripture Easter service
K-2 Easter Hat Parade

Last day of Term

Students return for Term 2

Principal’s News

phone: 9144 4136
Crown Road, Pymble NSW 2073

Parent Teacher Interviews - Monday 31 March to Friday 4 April

Pymble Public School will be holding our annual Parent Teacher interviews in the coming weeks.

This year, parents will make a booking for an interview through School Bytes. To make a booking, you must have access
to the School Bytes Parent Portal. The Parent Portal can be accessed via the website -
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/ or via the ‘School Bytes for Parents’ app on your phone.

For further information on how to book an interview via School Bytes, please see the following guide:
https://support.schoolbytes.education/hc/en-us/articles/9332994472335-Parent-Portal-Book-a-parent-teacher-interview

All Class Interviews K-6 (other than 5/6R interviews)

Interviews for students in all other classes will take place from Monday 31 March to Friday 4 April. Bookings will open
from Monday 17 March at 9am and close on Friday 28 March at 3pm.

5/6R Interviews only

Interviews for students in 5/6R will take place from Monday 24 to Friday 28 March.
Bookings will open from Wednesday 12 March at 9am and close on Friday 21 March at 3pm.

Should you have any issues, please speak to your child’s class teacher or call the school office.
Executive Director Public Schools School Visit



https://portal.schoolbytes.education/
https://support.schoolbytes.education/hc/en-us/articles/9332994472335-Parent-Portal-Book-a-parent-teacher-interview

Last Friday Cathy Brennan, Executive Director Public Schools for the Metropolitan North Directorate briefly visited Pymble
Public School. During her visit, Mrs Brennan visited one of our year 2 classes, 2K to observe a writing lesson which was
being taught by their teacher, Mrs Kingston-Smith. The children in 2K have been reading the children’s book ‘Sophie Scott
Goes South’ by Alison Lester, an informative text and learning about Antarctica in class.

As part of the new English curriculum, year 2 students are being explicitly taught how to write complex and compound
sentences which include an independent and dependent clause, subordinate conjunctions and high-level vocabulary. The
level of teaching and learning by the students is extraordinary. The children were clearly set up to succeed and confident
in their engagement with the lesson. Mrs Brennan was impressed with Mrs Kingston-Smith's teaching and rapport with the
students as well as the children’s enthusiasm and engagement in the lesson. She commented that it was highly evident
that explicit, engaging and rigorous learning and teaching is occurring at PPS.

I'd like to thank Mrs Kingston-Smith for allowing the executive director to visit her classroom. I'd also like to thank Mrs
Brennan for taking time out of her busy schedule to visit our school.

New 2025 —2028 School Excellence Plan Parent Information Session, Thursday 27 March at 9am

The school leadership team together with our teaching staff over the past six months have prepared our new 2025 — 2028
School Plan (SEP). Our new SEP continues the school’s emphasis on high level school improvement, excellence, student
wellbeing, student growth and attainment, community partnerships and evidenced based teaching practices.

The school is holding a SEP Parent Information Session next Thursday 27 March in the school hall from 9-9.45am. During
this session our school’s planning processes, background data analysis and strategic directions and major initiatives as
part of our new SEP will be presented. Parents and carers will also have the opportunity to ask clarifying questions.

We would like to see as many parents and carers as possible attend this parent information session.

2025 NAPLAN Testing

Over the past two weeks our years 3 and 5 students have undergone the National Assessment Program — Literacy and
Numeracy (NAPLAN) online testing. The NAPLAN assessments are across the four domains of writing, reading,
conventions of language and numeracy.

Our Year 5 students’ last test was yesterday with year 3 students finishing their NAPLAN testing this Friday. NAPLAN is a
point in time assessment and provides valuable diagnostic information on individual and groups of students. Together with
school-based assessment data and other external data sets, NAPLAN helps to inform student achievement and importantly
future teaching and learning plans.

Bruno Diodati
Principal



KISS AND RIDE ZONES

Understanding the rules

Kiss and Ride Zones are for your child’'s safety and for your convenience.
Designed for quick entry and exit, it minimises congestion
and risk when used properly.

RULES

= Kiss and Ride zones and ‘Mo Parking' zones operate
under the same conditions.

* Drivers may stop in this zone to drop off or pick up K I S 5 8: RI D E
passengers or goods for a maximum of two minutes. PICK UF/DROP OFF AREA

* The driver MUST remain in or within three metres of the
vehicle at all times. i

* The vehicle must not be left unattended.
= |If times of operation are shown on the sign, the restriction

only applies during the times shown. 8AM - 9.30AM
« P Iti Iy far ill Il rking in School 2 2.50PM - 4.00PM
enalties apply for illegally parking in School Zones. S s

Rangers are active in the area.

1. DRIVERS DO NOT LEAVE YOUR VEHICLE - To assist with traffic flow in the Kiss and Ride Zone,
drivers are encouraged to remain in the car while the children get in and out. To facilitate this, children
should travel with bags in the car and not in the boot.

2. BE TIMELY - If your child does not enter or exit the vehicle within 2 minutes you are required to travel
around the block and re-enter the zone at the end of the queue.
(Insert Street names relevant to your school)

3. KERB SIDE ENTRY [/ EXIT - Ensure your child enters [ exits the vehicle on the kerb side. Ensure your
child has their restraint securely fastened before moving off from the Kiss and Ride Zone.

4. STAY IN SEQUENCE - Please queue in an orderly manner. Drop/pick-up your child as close as you
can to the top of the zone, allowing vehicles following you to enter the designated area.
Do miot cut in the queue

5. NO U TURNS - Do not make u-tumns in busy school zones. They are dangerous and put children at
risk. Fines and demerit points apply.

Kiss and Ride Zones need cooperation to ensure the safety of all children.
PLEASE DRIVE CAREFULLY AROUND SCHOOL ZONES

NO EXCUSES!




7@ Deputy Principal’s News

School Supervision

School supervision commences at 8.30am each day when there are teachers on duty in the playground. Students should
not be at school before this time unless they are enrolled in POOSH or are at supervised swimming, band or music lessons.
If you need to leave for work before 8:30am please book your child into POOSH.

School finishes at 2:55pm and you need to collect your child/ren then or have them booked into POOSH. Students cannot
stay in the playground and play unsupervised after 2.55pm.

If your child is attending after school activities such as Mandarin lessons and music tuition that begins after 3pm you will
need to organise supervision for your child until these activities begin.

Late Arrivals

School begins at 8.55am. We still have many students who are regularly late to school in the morning. Some of these
students are arriving late without a parent accompanying them to the office to explain why they are late. If students are late,
they are missing valuable learning time. This may mean that family routines have to change, and children need to be in bed
earlier each night in order to wake up earlier in the morning. Frequent unexplained late arrivals at school are recorded on
School Bytes.

Below is a link to the Australian government website on the importance of family routines.

https://raisingchildren.net.au/grown-ups/family-life/routines-rituals-relationships/family-routines

Minutes lost = days lost per year ‘*cc.c¢®

A couple of minutes here and there doesn’t seem like much, but...

Patterns of lateness
can have a serious
impact on your child’s
education.

When your child misses just... they miss days per year
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education.nsw.gov.au

Photographs of Students

We are reminding parents that videoing and taking of photos of other students is not permitted. When taking photos on
school grounds of your child during school events, other students may be inadvertently in the photo or video and permission
has not been obtained by their parents or carers to take this. We ask that parents and carers please check any photos or
videos that they plan to post online or on social media accounts do not contain other students, as parents and carers have
not given permission for this.

Jennifer Graham
Deputy Principal


https://raisingchildren.net.au/grown-ups/family-life/routines-rituals-relationships/family-routines

Drop-off / Pick-up Zone
2 minutes ONLY

Stay within 3m of
your vehicle

*NO WAITING *
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Absences from School

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, please either call or email the school office (pymble-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au) detailing your child’s full name, class and reason for their absence.

Application for Extended Leave (Travel) Forms

As part of the NSW Department of Education’s attendance policy, parents and carers are required to apply for extended
leave if their child is going to be absent from school for a period of 5 consecutive days or more. This does not apply for
periods of leave due to illness. This applies to planned periods of leave which exceed 5 or more days. Parents and carers
can apply for Extended Leave online via the School Bytes Parent Portal under the ‘Forms’ menu option.

Annual School Contributions

Annual school contributions have now been finalised and added to your child’s School Bytes account. These contributions
are charged in Term 1 each year and remain a voluntary payment. As outlined in Mr Diodati’'s email earlier this week,
children will not be disadvantaged by a family’s inability to pay school contributions. If you require financial assistance with
paying school contributions or the cost of a school activity or program, please contact the school to speak with Mr Diodati
or one of our relieving Administration Managers (Mrs Weir or Mrs Frankish).

Student Details on School Bytes

Did you know that you can now view the groups your child has been allocated to in School Bytes (such as class, house and
scripture group), as well as your child’s student email address? To view this data about your child, log into your parent
portal, click on the ‘Dashboard’ menu and scroll to the very bottom of this page where all students in the family are listed.
Click on the “Student Details’ link for each child and all relevant information will be displayed.

Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch, Mrs Cooper & Mrs O’Donohue
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Library News

Thank you to those children and parents who are returning library books before school on the day the children have their
library lesson. With library lessons being so short it allows the children’s borrowing to occur with fewer issues.

| would like to remind all parents that the day children have a lesson in the library is not the only time they are able to
borrow. They may borrow each school day, either before school each day or at lunch (Tuesday to Thursday), if they have
their library bag. It is good for the children not to fill their school bags too full, so spreading borrowing over more days in the
week will allow the children to carry a lighter load each day. It also helps them to be more independent and responsible
while also exposing them to a wider variety of books.

Families who have been here for several years will be aware that the school has a subscription to World Book Online.
This subscription is current, and the username and password that you received last year is still valid. A copy of the flyer
with the log in details will go out to each family this week. Please be aware that the log in details are NOT to be shared
online or with non PPS families. It provides access to not only encyclopaedia articles at a number of ability levels, but also
eBooks and other resources your family may find interesting, fun, and useful. One of the interesting and less well-known
features, found in the settings, is the ability to translate the encyclopaedia articles into a wide range of languages, and to
have the article read aloud in a variety of voices.

Miss Harris
Teacher Librarian

The school has a subscription to the World Book Encyclopedia
online. This subscription allows children to access a variety of
packages. These include an extensive set of ebooks, the Early
World of Learning and alse the encyclopedia which comes with 3
different access levels - Kids, Student and Advanced.

The children are able to access the resources at school and at
home, on a variety of platforms as long as there is aninternet
connection. As it is a paid subscription the log in details can not
be published in the newsletter. Using the information sent home
separately, please log in and explore the site as the quality and
variety of the resources, which are continually being updated, in
the package are excellent.

If you have any questions, or misplace the log in details, please
ask Miss Harris in the library, or your child's teacher.

LOG IN DETAILS
http://www.worldbookonline.com/?subacct=AU15080

The username and password are available from
the library or your child's class teacher.

Helpwith = Help with Accurate and

homework  Research _ Teliable
information

L@@KINGFor

SOMETHING?
& WORLD BOOK WEB

For accurate, reliable and age-appropriate
content for homework or research, look no
further than the World Book Web!
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Le® ANZAC Colouring & Poster Competition News

The ultimate aim of the ANZAC School Initiatives is to provide a greater understanding and awareness on the importance
and respect of ANZAC Day. The initiatives are open to all primary school students (K-6). The winning students will be
awarded some fantastic prizes (see entry form for details). Entry forms will be handed out by class teachers.

The judging of entries will be adjudicated by a panel including delegates from Koori Kids, community Elders and some
council delegates. Closing date is Thursday 10 April 2025, and it is anticipated that the judging will take place on 21 April.

We are hoping to receive many creative entries from students. Correspondence and entries should be handed to the school
office.

v D
When: Wednesday 9 April (T1, W11) vy )
Where: Bannockburn Oval " -3
Time: 9 am - 12.30pm
Who: All students who turn 8, 9, 10, 11, or 12 this year.
Bring: Recess and 2 drink bottles
Wear: Sports uniform and hat

Students turning 8, 9 or 10 this year will run 2km which is 1 lap of the oval and 2 laps of the
outside track.

Students turning 11, 12 or 13 this year will run 3km which is 1 lap of the oval and 3 laps of the
outside track.

The first 6 runners in each race will qualify for the Zone Cross Country Carnival held at St
Ives Showground in Term 2.

Mrs Armbrister

Harmony Day — Friday 21 March




Harmony Week celebrates Australia’s cultural diversity. It Is intended to celebrate the cohesive and inclusive nature of
Australia and promote a tolerant and culturally diverse society. The continuing message of Harmony Week is ‘Everybody

Belongs’.

This year, Harmony Day will be held on Friday in week 8 (21 March). On this day, students are invited to come to school
dressed in a traditional outfit e.g. kimono, kosovorotka etc. or dressed in orange mufti-wear. Throughout the day, students
will be involved in a range of classroom activities celebrating inclusion and our culturally diverse society.

HARMONY DAY
Cveryone Felongs

Students are invited to wear orange or a

traditional outfit on 21 March 2025.




Come and see Ku-ring-gai High School

Open invitation to attend a school tour
Tuesday afternoons this month

£:00pm to 5:30pm

Ku-ring-gai
High School

Celebrating 80 years of Harmony in Diversity

Please RSVP through email:

kuringgai-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

NSW Education Standards Authority Q‘;éﬁ

NAPLAN 2025 parent and carer information

Each year the Mational Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is sat
by students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Students will participate in tests for writing, reading,
conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy.

NAPLAN 2025 will take place from Wednesday 12 March to Monday 24 March.

NAPLAN is just one part of our school's learning assessment program. The tests
assess literacy and numeracy skills vour child is already learning at school, so the best
preparation is their everyday classroom learning. Our school will also undertake
activities to help students become familiar with the types of questions and tools
available in the online tests.

The public demonstration site (https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-
demonstration-site) is available for you to see the format of the online tests.

Further information about NAPLAN is available on the NESA website
(https://'www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/nesa/naplan) and the NAP website
(https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers).

If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact your child's teacher.



Transport for NSW RIS

Is this one for you?
School Crossing Supervisor

About you:

Help protect our vibrant school

communities.

et

Be a road safety hero for school

kids, caregivers, school stalf and
local motorists.

fi

Able to  communicate  with
different groups and give clear
instructions.

3

Willing to work outdoars in all
weather conditions.

AV
NSW

GONTRHMLHT

Permanent Part-Time
Pymble Public School-99033

In this role, you'll:

» Work shifts between 8:15 am - 9:15 am and 2:30 pm - 3:30 pm.
= 20 hours each fortnight.

# Monday to Friday during school terms.

Salary:
£25.66 per hour, + Super, + Holiday pay for Term 1,2 and 3.

Apply today
Applications close 11:59pm on Wadnesday 26 March 2025.

Visit jobs transport.nsw.gov.au and search for Reference
Number: 33033 or search ‘School Crossing Superdsors’ far a full
list or vacancies or scan the QR code to apply.

For further information, contact Sandhini Chaudhary
E: zandhini.chaudhary@transport.nsw. gov.au
P: D466 343 704

OFFICIAL jobs tramemOrt. mEw. g a0



Transport for NSW

School Student Travel NSW

GOVERNMENT

School student travel information for parents and students

School Travel Passes

Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details
as soon as possible.

In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs.

Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It
may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not
issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass.

Terms of Use

Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use .

This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days
only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times.

All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety
and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of
this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel.

Mail sent from the Stakeholder Liaison Team, Customers Systems and Operations.

NSW

GOVERNMENT

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-students

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback

You're receiving this email because you have been nominated as your school’s representative for all School Student
Transport Scheme (SSTS) news and information. If you’'d prefer not to receive these emails or nominate a different
representative, you can manage your email preferences by clicking here.


https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edef4547d13674955767b2d2455583efb55ad489faf4d7549e600bbff28d35475b5a2ad7cd19df2268a213be0e881d6822621de09cacc2d18a0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588192587%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BfuweozgPC2NSN6EiSESVR3FMRxyc4h1K8oInXTr5w4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2bdc104baafadbc1b1ced8d5d4ad59ade421ff5fb62f209311105bd4ecfb0dc91697624a56e7e5735dad8b32b89ca454f08ab3cf82e394ec&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588220790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=o6%2BkX27bY5HbAtF6el2oRFtOSV8tPph3eTyKJ7Kjs6k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede064ee9531111c15dfa702b5abfd740e1b3a1c2426b52527e09fae1532fa0602cfec12366f4141533d1156a09db10c441beb38eda4e0aee77&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588237651%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eFWJVGZ7y%2BGf3BAKSAs6WUnL1WjLBfHWlsGFSSGPCY0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede995a7139f0962b8e31b39a0680c4a89d613834e29c000caa4e04cf12adda74e1d6c3c36a7666e6108e3604efe628f0312e97fd648d663066&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588254143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4y8YYwkYPmnqyjl6YCSZ3zBvQN84R92XjXOT3tc9qqE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edeb6bdc060e8dc53c0ae78e462ed8633d821825909a8ffd407900f15accad936ddc170cff6585639ae555acbf8cc9558892f0ec54d2b4ca57d&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588270742%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4AaM%2F4S4txIyeivrCAkR9bP0tDZomm6xhMNhhojGriQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2e423fb0446d589a684dca66f232d1fd12cf7f78ddfdd704462de65cc0235af2121963d870970ef076b7d307e0c53b01708ce544417a73b0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588286996%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zFZULSykxp5hqvUsyelynq5wneL34rRdBU8fn%2BSTOhE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede374fbdd0b199280fe7a8098f7586e97065ba3464adb971699001860df0574d3a359300a0ce4ac8100277850c4a421d88aa805da3d6a3893f&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588303111%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4WxAmn3up6js6rkx8B5kFvfLF220B1y2mkA6h1rCuH8%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede25da76804d5b52d3904f2a8869776c3b15c937a09f677bd95d790a6a5c1ba98e01721455ac6746e8ec3dd5e11a9588c0bb818443e9513505&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588319086%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hJnJXiFWQjLL85eRtp6yV%2BH5HHRro1jBejpZ3QyGwXk%3D&reserved=0

* Create Brighter Thinkers
Why C h es s ? * Improve Student Focus

» Achieve Academic Success

Educational Benefits:

= Improves concentration and foous

= Devebops logical thinking and problem
sol¥ing skills

= Enhancis memory

= Encourages craative and tateral thinking

» Pramobes discipling

= Aecalarabes amolional developrient

= Expands visualisation and spatial
WErENeEs

= Demonsirabes actions and consequentss

= Rewards comect decision making

* Increases self-confidence

= Prowides opportunities (o make new
friends from diverse backgrounds

Pymble Public School Chess Classes, 2025

Wednesdays 1:00PM - 1:45PM at POOSH Care next to Music Room

Term 1 Cost: $153 12th Feb - 9th Apr
Term 2 Cost: $170 30th Apr - 2nd Jul

Term 3 Cost: $170 23rd Jul - 24th Sep
Term 4 Cost: $170 15th Oct - 17th Dec

To enrol please pay online with your credit card at
www.sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/payment
Enter the code 2ZEWBASNE TU and fill in the electronic form, with your child's details.

“There are no credits or refunds for missed classes, clashing achivities, sichkness, school excursions, stafif
develppment days, teacher sinkes wdwuﬂufmrrrd. Any missed classes can be made up af one of our online

Fa ch&ﬂbdmad Eiam first kesson of the fnrmmnu':ﬂ o will
yment must be e f 1 ﬁ mnm-agmnn participant will mof
b&dﬂuﬂﬂd!ﬂpﬁﬂmdﬂmmﬂpﬂmhﬂsb&aﬂmmmﬂm midway through the term is welcome.
Use the payment code above and follow the online instructions.

OPTIONAL EXTRAS (prices exclde delivary)
T enfunce pour chid's learming experence these ifems are avalable for purchase online af fhe lime of enmiment

Workbook 1 - Cost: 525 Workbook 1 & 2 = Exploration in Chess Beauty —
For BagimnenHookoe Players| Cost: m Cast: IH
Workbook 2 = Cost: 525 [SPECIAL OFFER| |For Avanced Flayers
For Inlermediate Players
Chess Sat & Roll-up Board = | Chess Clock DGT1002 Bonus = | DGT Starter Box (Fold-up Chess
Cost: 525 Cost: 355 Set + DGT Bonus) = Cost: 585
Rescommesnded for All Ages |Fecommended for AD Ages| Rescommiended for Al Ages]

FPay for lour Iermms in atvance and receive 5 free chess sl or workbook 2. Oy expires 372 March, 2025.

Sydney Academy of Chess Pty Ltd
ABN: 14 139 582 004
Suite 2, Level 2, 1-1T Eksie Street Buracod, HEW

SYDMEY
ACADEMY OF CHESS PO Bax 1325, Burwood, NSW 1806

P-AT4E TITD  F- 4748 117 E: info@isydneyacademyofchess com.au




Free Stepping Stones
Parenting Seminars

For parents of primary
schoo| aged children
with disabilities

Attend one or attend
all three!

WEBINAR

Positive Parenting for
children with a disability
Date: Friday 28th March
Time: 12:00pm-1:30pm

REGISTER NOW!

Helping your child reach
their potential

Date: Friday 4th April
Time: 12:00pm-1:30pm

REGISTER NOW!

® Changing problem behaviour
into positive behaviour
Date: Friday T1th April .
Time: 12:00pm-1:30pm s duhid
& pildrens

& ;
S ﬁ Haospitals MNetwork

skl SRE & SEE News



http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/the_dugghouse/6061060834/

A big’Penefit of flexible working!

an ethics class at

my child's school. It's 30

. %l' minutes once a week - |
) get as much out of it as
they do"

primaryethics.com.au
Ivolunteer

Hi schools!
Register to take part and Council will deliver
a free box of fresh fruit for your students
on the day!

¢ Scanto REGISTER NOW

Orders close Monday 3 March
krg.nsw.gov.au/ride2school DIVVY

BOX LOVING
LIVING
N
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P&C News

Connect with the P&C

P&C Website
ppspandc.org

PYMBLE PUBLIC SCHOOL

S
2
(0]
¢ n

P&C Website for School Website
Kmdergarten pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au
ppspandc.org/kindy2024

Upcoming P&C Meetings

The next P&C meeting is on Wednesday, 21 May 2025 (Term 2, Week 4) at 7:30pm.

We would like to extend the invitation to everyone in the school community. You don’t need to be a P&C member to
attend. You may attend in-person or via Zoom.

Please contact secretary.ppspc@gmail.com to register your interest. Zoom details and a copy of the meeting agenda will
be sent out via email closer to the date.

Meetings are usually held each term in Week 4:
Term 3: Wednesday 13 August 2025
Term 4 and AGM: Wednesday 5 November 2025

Upcoming P&C Events

Come along and connect with other PPS parents to these upcoming events:
It’s time to sombrero-up at the Mum’s Fiesta!

You can buy your tickets here: https://events.humanitix.com/mum-s-fiesta



https://events.humanitix.com/mum-s-fiesta
http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
https://www.instagram.com/ppspandc?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw==
http://ppspandc.org/
http://ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com

Your ticket includes:
* Mexican Dinner
*Welcome Drink & Games
*DJ 8-10pm

Location : KWP Rugby Clubhouse
Lofberg Oval, West Pymble

\ s 17 4

Dress: Colourful Fiesta

Dads and father-figures, come along for a casual catch-up and drink:

3PM SUN 06 APRIL

CLUB TURRAMURRA
181 BOBBIN HEAD RD, NORTH TURRAMURRA

JOIN THE PYMBLE PUBLIC SCHOOL DADS AND FATHER
FIGURES FOR A CASUAL CATCH UP & DRINK.

NO RSVP NECESSARY

P&C Projects




P&C are currently working on a few projects. If you have any ideas and/or would like to join in our working groups for
the following projects, please e-mail: president.ppspc@gmail.com

1. Car Line: Exploring ways to improve the school’s car line system for safer, smoother drop-offs and pick-ups.

2. Swap Initiative: Investigating a potential program for families to exchange quality second-hand items (e.g books,
outfits for extracurricular activities).

3. School Supply Drive: Developing a proposal for a P&C-led initiative to collect useful classroom supplies.

Second Hand Uniform Shop

Winter is coming! In need of a uniform? We are having a winter sale:

Please note that the 2nd-hand uniform shop remains open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the
school term.

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms you no longer need, please consider donating them by
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and
washed before they are donated.

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tons of school uniforms from ending up in landfill. If you have
any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com

Promotion


mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com
mailto:2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com

Impontanjupdate:
PRS

We are no longer able to allow sales posts on the
main page. All items for sale must be listed in the
Buy & Sell section to ensure we comply with
Facebook’s policies and keep our page running.

# Starting Monday, 10 March, sales posts on the
main page will be removed.

To post an item for sale, simply use the Buy & Sell
section—just click the button at the top of the
page to access it.

Thanks for your understanding and cooperation!

Grounds & Pool

Calling All Green Thumbs!

We're looking for volunteers to help maintain our school’s vegetable patches during the holidays! If you and your family
or friends can spare a few hours, we’d love your help with weeding and occasional mulching to keep our gardens
thriving.

Interested? Contact Fash at 0415 683 285. Your support makes a big difference! ¢

Join Our April 2025 Working Bee!

We’re looking for volunteers to help with weeding, pressure cleaning, hedging, painting, and general cleanup during the
school holidays. If you can spare around two hours, your support will make a huge difference in keeping our school
looking its best. (confirmed dates are soon to be published!!)

Interested in lending a hand? Get in touch—we’d love to have you on board!

Grounds & Pool Feedback Forum - https://forms.office.com/r/GKkDRBrE7Yw
Please use this link to submit your suggestions / feedback to the Grounds & Pool committee.



https://forms.office.com/r/GkDRBrE7Yw

NO NO
STOPPING STOPPING
AT ANY

TIME

== gj&fﬁ‘;’% @ City of Ryde

HORNSBY =y

FINES AND DEMERITS APPLY

of creative and performing arts, our specialised
Year 7 Creative and Performing Arts class for Music, Dance,
Visual Arts and Drama is enrolling now.

For more information and to submit an expression
of interest, visit our website:

https:/kuringgai-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/

Kp-ring-gdi » the next generation
High School J ofartists.

General PPS and Extracurricular News




HOW TO REGISTER
WITH {flexischools

Download the Flexischools app and select
“Register”.

Type in your email and submit to create an
account.

Go to your inbox and click the link to verify your
email (remember to check your junk).

Follow the registration process, creating a
password and adding your personal details.

Add your student under “Profile” and start ordering
online!

Download Flexischools app




For trip planning visit www _transportnsw.info or call 131 500.
For current school and route services visit www.cdcbus.com.au

School Travel Advice

Conditions of Carriage: Students must have a valid Opal card and must tap on and off every trip. Further
details about the SSTS are available at: www transportnsw.info

Key:

Bell Times

Moming:

Afternoon:

(L) Bus turns left; (R) Bus turns right

PYMBLE PS

Effective 31/03/2024

08:55
14:55

579

08:01

MORNING BUSES

Route Time Bus Route

FROM PYMBLE STATION via 579 route. Drop on Bannockburn Rd (08:07)

8066

0812

FROM TURRAMURRA HS via Maxwell (R)) Koombalah (R) Kissing Point (R) The
Comenarra, Doncaster (L) Yarrara (R) Ward (08:27) (L) Livingstone (L) Everton (R) Avon (R)
Arilla (L) Allawah (R) Linden (R) Beechworth (R) Highway (L) Bannockburn (R) Rushall (L)
Crown to school (08:46)

8080

15:00

AFTERNOON BUSES

Route Time Bus Route

TO PYMBLE STATION AND WEST PYBMLE via Crown, Reservoir, (L) Bannockburn (R)
Selwyn (L) Bobbin Head (L) Highway (Pymble Station on Highway 15:06) then to Gordon
Station Bus Bay (15:15) then transfer to route 560

9039

15:05

TO PYMBLE STATION via Crown, Reservoir (L) Bannockburn (R) Selwyn (L) Bobbin Head
(South Turramurra student transfer to 9015 at Sacred Heart School (15:10) (L) Highway
(R} Livingstone (R) Everton (R) Avon (R) Arilla (L) Allawah (R) Linden (R) Beechworth to
Highway to Pymble Station (15:25)

9015

15:10

TO SOUTH TURRAMURRA from Sacred Heart School via Crown, Reservoir (L)
Bannockbum (R) Selwyn (L) Bobbon Head (R) Highway (L) Kissing Point (L) The Comenarra
(L) Ravenhill, Carina (L) Mimosa, Waratah (L) Boronia (L) Kissing Point (R) Canoon to
Barwon

560

15:36

FROM GORDON STATION via St Johns (R) Pacific Hwy (L) Ryde (R) Yanko (L) Kocloona
(L) Yanko (L) Congham (R) Wallalong (R) Yanko (L) Yarrara (R) Ward (L) Livingstone (R)
Cultowa

‘ EHEPPS Christian Prayer Group




Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first
Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground. If you would like to join us, please contact
Briony Jones (brionyjones 1@hotmail.com)

Lost Property

The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room. With the easing of COVID-19
restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items.

To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled. ltems with NO NAME will
be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements.

ALINTE ypiform Shop

With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm — 4pm and Thursday 8.15am — 10.30am.

The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:
(1) Online ordering — www.alintaapparel.com.au

(2) Store phone order — 0413 087 395
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre — 4321 0433

2"d Hand Uniform Shop

The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd
hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term.

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating them by
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms

and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and washed
before they are donated.

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.

If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com



mailto:brionyjones_1@hotmail.com
http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/
mailto:2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com

Back to
school

is a lot.
Let's get
ready.

*A lot of feelings, a lot of

expenses, a lot of stress.

Saver Plus
can help.

R
saverplus

: Health

Al Conermment__
Togarimant of Hapsan Seviee

Signature o cargolder___
s
|

|
e e——— - Tmim_lhuqﬂlunllﬂ::w"“
g o Australls
This nm“mhl'“ ot agancy, Services
Imﬂlﬂm mmmmtdmlﬂmbﬂ'

Do you have a
health care card?
You could be eligible
for Saver Plus.

For every dollar you save, you'll get a dollar from ANZ
to spend on educational costs, up to $500.

To join, you need to meet all of these requirements:

Be 18 years or older
Have a current Health Care or Pensioner Concession Card
Have a child in school, starting school next year, or be studying yourself

Get a regular income (can be you or your partner)
Agree to join in free online financial education workshops

saverpus

1300 610 355  zaverplusz.org.au




— RAVENSWOOD —

OPEN DAY

— FRIDAY 28 MARCH —

We’re proud to be a top academic school in NSW.
Prouder still of the potential we ignite in all of our students.
ravenswood.nsw.edu.au > b F
=

A multi award-winning girls' school.

ot isfoT Tsfhoi sy

Sat 29 March 2025 - 10am - 12pm

Tour our Facilities

Meet our qualified Teachers & Principal, Lara Wilson

Golden Ridge Animal Farm
Feed the baby lambs, pat the goats,.
bunnies and baby chicks

Messy Makers

A sensory adventure

Fantasy Art

Balloon twisting & Face Painting

15A Treatts Road, Lindfield
+61 2 9415 8099

els.reddamhouse.com.au An mspirca school




HOW TO REDEEM SPECIAL
CODE FOR THE SCHOOL

Step 1: Scan The QR Code below or Click Here

: 19TH APRIL SATURDAY
STIVES suuvgsnuunn

Tickets On [EventSrite

=

Rides, Patting Zoo, An
Hunting, Ea

E 7 | |
musement Rides, Food Stall& J i
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NEWTOWN HIGH SCHOOL OF THE PERFORMING ARTS

AUDITIONS NOW OFPEN

Year 7 and Year 11 2026
INFORMATION AND ONLIME APPLICATION
ViA NEWTOWN HIGH SCHOOL OF THE PERFORMING ARTS WEEBSITE
Dance, Drama and Music Audition Procedures

Students currently in Year 6 or Year 10 2025 enrolled in public or non-government schools who

are seeking entry into Year 7 or Year 11 in 2026 performing arts stream may apply for an audition
in ane or two of the three disciplines of Dance, Drama or Music.

Audition information and online application is located on the school’s website:

Home - Newtown High School of the Performing Arts

aplitions - | ioh Schaol of the Performing 2

To assist parents and carers completing the ‘Moving into Year 7 in a NSW Government School’
form, please note the following:

Newtown High School of the Performing Arts is a specialist performing arts high school
providing the highest level of education to students with outstanding potential and/or
achievement in Dance, Drama and Music.

If residing outside our catchment area, Newtown High School of the Perdfarming Arts has
specific enrolment eriteria which requires students to audition. Audition information and
an-line applications may be found on our school's website.

Student from within our local catchment area who have an interest and talent in one or
two of the disciplines are encouraged, although not abliged, to audition for places in our
performing arts stream via the online application process which is separate to an Expression
of Interest provided to parents fraom their primary schools.

The closing date for audition applications online is Thursday 1 May 2025.

To be eligible to apply, candidates must be Australian Citizens or holders of a visa granting

permanent resident status in Australia on the day of their audition.

For audition enquiries email newtown-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au or contact 9519 1544 ext 105.

NHSPA,



MOVING FORWARD TOGETHER PRESENTS..

HARMONY DAY

2.
nr¢ POSTER, SONGWRITING AND
SHORT FILM coMPETITIONS 2025

W

Qur annual competitions are back in 2025! And
we're gearing up for our biggest year yet. We're
inviting students from around Australia to enter -
with great prizes to be won, and the chance to
attend our prizegiving ceremony at NSW
Parliament House.

THE 2025 COMPETITION THEME IS..
HARMONY - WE ALL HAVE A ROLE TO PLAY

Entries Close: April 12, 2025
Prizes:
Poster Comp: Year-group winners - $150
Junior and Senior overall winners - $250
Short Film Comp: Section winners - $250
Songwriting Comp: Section winners - $250

ALL ENTRANTS WILL RECEIVE A
CERTIFICATE OF PARTICIPATION

More information:

See our website for information on competition
rules, age categories and prizes

Contact:
office@movingforwardtogether.org.au

(02) 9321 6308 qdlis =
DIRNY | e

2 DAYS
TN $315 |

BOOK 3 DAYS & sn.75
GET THE 4TH FREE FREDAY

REGISTRATION LINK
ht

R

Abbaotsleigh School, 1666 Pacific Hwy, Wahroonga

L
Community News



http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/



http://www.trybooking.com/CXBZY
http://www.trybooking.com/CXBZS
http://www.kissingpointsoftball.com.au/
mailto:Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com
https://turramurraunited.com.au/play/registration/
http://www.gordonfc.com.au/
mailto:cubsrugbyleague@gmail.com
http://www.thelanguagecompany.com.au/
mailto:enquiries@thelanguagecompany.com.au

%) 207 0Ff! First Term Enrolment 5%

Perfect Placement Tennis Coaching
Before & After school lessons available
o All kids ages 6-12 TR
o All levels ean play! | i
% No experience required
¢ Trial lesson FREE!
< Synthetic brass
4 Gasval Clothing
% Non - Studed Footwear N

% Boutique Tennis Court Q- @ -@-V

¢ Weekend Match play available

Yoo Brog

Sing-Act-Dance!
Perform in a SHOW!_;..___

Holiday Camp
Pymble Public School Hall

Monday 14 to Thursday 17 April

FREE EXTENDED HOURS

www.kidsupfront.com.au # 99534040

usic comes from thinking
nd is also a technique.

Years of Piano
A Teaching Experience

p,
Focus on students' basic skills, performance

skills, and understanding and expression of
music.Guiding students to take various
piano performance and music
theory exams such as ABRSM,
with numerous high scores
and the pass rate of 100%.

Phone:040 129 9060
Email: angeladeng66@gmail.co

Location

Location:St lves

Dr. Kathryn Hill

Piano Lessons

A Mus.A; B.A. (Merit); MA. (Hons);
Ph.D. (Syd.Uni)

Phone: 9482 2948
kathrynhill4833@bigpond.com

Home Tuition Available

Beginners and adults welcome

FUN GROUP COACHING AND
MATCHPLAY

Improve or learn to play tennis with weekly sessions run by qualified coaches.

A free trial is available for new players.

ALL AGES AND ABILITIES
JUNIOR HOTSHOTS [ PERFORMANCE I ADULT COACHING

Pennant Hills Park Tennis

BOOK FREE TRIAL ONLINE AT VOYAGERTENNIS.COM

1TABL

RTEN

KINDER

VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR LOCATIONS

WWW.SISA.COM.AU







